
 

 

    Pathways Committee 
    June 20, 2012 
    Minutes 
 
In attendance: Jim Eisenhower, George Vanderheiden, Peter Cole, Vaune Dugan, Rob 
Houseman, Kathy Barnard 
 
Chairman Jim Eisenhower called the meeting to order at 5:02PM. 
 
Rob Houseman reported that Josh Ryan (Timber and Stone) has done the required work 
in Sewall Woods.  One culvert was installed in the wrong place so Josh will install a 
culvert in the correct location at his expense.  The repair work will be done at Abenaki in 
about 2 months.  The total cost of the repairs is $10,771.  Josh paid $2,000 of that amount 
plus he dug new ditches and installed 2 new culverts.  The repair cost at Abenaki is 
$2,442 and is included in the $10,771 amount.  The trail work has a one year warranty. 
 
Jim Eisenhower reported that the carry in/carry out sign has been installed.  There will be 
no trash barrels. 
 
A motion was made and seconded to approved the May 16, 2012 minutes. 
 
Treasurer’s report - There was $54,000 in the bank.  After paying $8,000 in bills $46,000 
remains in the Pathways of Wolfeboro account at WEDCO. 
 
Jim Eisenhower distributed more brochures around Town showing the Abenaki and 
Sewall Woods trails. 
 
There was a suggestion to install more benches in Sewall Woods.  Any new benches need 
to have a rustic appearance.  There was also a suggestion to get a group together to 
remove some of the “junk” along the trails. 
 
There was discussion about the trail from Harriman Hill and the need to improve the 
sidewalk along 109A.  This needs to be discussed with Dave Ford.   
 
Also to be discussed with Dave Ford - the possible regarding of Filter Bed Road or make 
the road smoother. 
 
There was a discussion about the map project.  Any private road shown on the map 
would need the property owners approval.  The trails need to be “family friendly”.  A 
draft map will be presented at the next meeting for discussion by Committee members. 
 
There will be a new doggie litter station installed at Abenaki. 
 
Jim Eisenhower welcomed newly appointed members Barbara Laverick and George 
Vanderheiden. 
 



 

 

The next meeting is scheduled for July 18, 2012, 5:00PM, at the Community Center. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 5:55PM. 
 
Submitted by 
Kathy Barnard 
June 26, 2012 


